



FOR PSA MEMBERS: EASTERN CAPE (MTHATHA AREA)

03-10-2025

PSA mourns passing of Mr Tamsanqa Matiwane



The PSA in the Eastern Cape is saddened by the passing of Mr Tamsanqa Matiwane. After being involved in a car accident in late August 2025, Mr Matiwane bravely fought for his life whilst receiving treatment in hospital. He sadly succumbed to his injuries on 29 September 2025.

Mr Matiwane was a highly respected Principal at Zamukulungisa Senior Primary School. He joined the PSA in 2017 and went on to serve as a committed shop steward. His dedication and leadership saw him being elected to the PSA ELRC Branch where he represented members with passion, fairness, and integrity and was elected as the Deputy Chairperson. He was an active and dependable shop steward who

faithfully attended PSA events, meetings, and engagements. Mr Matiwane embodied the PSA's values of service excellence, justice, and loyalty. His passing leaves a profound void in the PSA family, amongst his colleagues in the education sector, and in his community.

The PSA extends heartfelt condolences to the family, friends, colleagues, and learners whose lives were touched by Mr Matiwane. We mourn the loss of a principled leader, a dedicated educator, and a servant of the people.

Memorial and funeral details

Details to be confirmed in consultation with the family.

Funeral Service: 11 October 2025 at Ncalukeni Location, Mvumelwano, Qumbu

The PSA calls on all members to honour Mr Matiwane's memory by attending the services where possible, observing a moment of silence, and celebrating the life and contributions of a committed servant leader. *Lala ngoxolo Jola, Qengeba, Tholelomthwakazi, Mphankomo.*

Reuben Maleka GENERAL MANAGER